
 
 
October 4, 2011 
CJOB 
Election Day In the Home Stretch 
http://www.cjob.com/News/Local/Story.aspx?ID=1550322 
 
Manitoba Votes 
http://www.cjob.com/News/Local/Story.aspx?ID=1549926 
 
The younger generation is being urged to vote 
http://www.cjob.com/News/Local/Story.aspx?ID=1549736 
 
Winnipeg Free Press 
Manitoba interactive results map 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Manitoba-interactive-results-map-
131118708.html 
 
NDP machine massacres Tories 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/NDP-machine-massacres-Tories-
131118308.html 
 
REPLAY: Election night broadcast 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/REPLAY-Election-night-broadcast-
131118288.html 
 
SLIDESHOW: Election night 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/SLIDESHOW-Election-night-
131117958.html 
 
REPLAY: Provincial election live blog 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Replay-Cover-it-Live-Manitoba-Election-
131117818.html 
 
McFadyen stepping down 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Disappointing-night-for-McFadyen-
Conservatives-131116683.html 
 
Green showing improves, but still no seats 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Green-leader-claims-second-place-in-
Wolseley-131116393.html 
 



 
 
Gerrard’s Liberal leadership in doubt 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Gerrards-Liberal-leadership-in-doubt-
131115628.html 
 
Rondeau team bursts into applause after victory 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Rondeau-131114473.html 
 
Marcelino takes Tyndall Park 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Marcelino-takes-Tyndall-Park-
131114328.html 
 
Selby victorious in Southdale 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Selby-victorious-in-Southdale-
131113743.html 
 
Greens hope for better showing 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Greens-hope-for-better-showing-
131113113.html 
 
U of M president congratulates NDP on win 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/U-of-M-president-congratulates-NDP-
on-win-131112873.html 
 
Health Minister Oswald tearful after win against Steeves 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Oswald-has-lead-over-Steevs-in-Seine-
River-131112648.html 
 
Town pulls together to vote after fire knocks out power to polling station 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/town-pulls-together-to-vote-after-fire-
knocks-out-power-to-polling-station-131111503.html 
 
Voting irregularities alleged at city polling station: Tories 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Voting-irregularities-alleged-at-city-
polling-station-Tories-131111263.html 
 
Follow election night live at the News Cafe and online 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Follow-election-night-live-at-the-News-
Cafe-and-on-winnipegfreepresscom-131065753.html 
 
Earlier hour doesn’t bring rush of voters at polling station 



 
 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Earlier--hour-doesnt-bring-rush-of-
voters-at-polling-station-131048333.html 
 
Getting vote out in Point Douglas a challenge 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/Getting-vote-out-in-Point-Douglas-a-
challenge-131041063.html 
 
Forty reasons your neighbours decided to vote 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/forty-reasons-your-neighbours-decided-
to-vote-131034623.html 
 
Whatever the reason, mark your ballot today 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/whatever-the-reason-mark-your-ballot-
today-131034723.html 
 
Leaders make last pitches to voters 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/leaders-make-last-pitches-to-voters-
131034753.html 
 
Ridings worth watching 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/ridings-worth-watching-
131034838.html 
 
It’s time to vote 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/its-time--to-vote-131034863.html 
 
Latest poll shows NDP continues to hold slight lead 
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/special/provincial-election/latest-poll-shows-ndp-continues-to-
hold-slight-lead-131034903.html 
 
Metro 
NDP win fourth straight majority 
http://www.metronews.ca/winnipeg/local/article/988072--ndp-win-fourth-straight-majority 
 
The polls are closed! 
http://www.metronews.ca/winnipeg/local/article/987286--the-polls-are-closed 
 
Winnipeg Sun 
Selby re-elected in Tory stronghold 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/manitoba-votes-2011-photos 



 
 
 
Rural ‘Toba stays true blue 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/05/rural-toba-stays-true-blue 
 
Rondeau holds on to Assiniboia 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/rondeau-looks-to-hold-on-to-assiniboia 
 
NDP hold off Steeves in Seine River 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/ndp-hold-off-steeves-in-seine-river 
 
St. James stays NDP – as it has since 1999 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/st-james-stays-ndp--as-it-has-since-1999 
 
McFadyen steps down as Tory leader 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/mcfadyen-keeps-seat-but-has-lost-election 
 
Selinger has backing of ‘Tobans 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/selinger-has-backing-of-tobans 
 
Gerrard will stay as MLA, but won’t comment on future as leader 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/river-heights-gerrard-has-comfortable-lead 
 
NDP majority called ... by schoolchildren 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/ndp-majority-called--by-schoolchildren 
 
Massive power outage shuts down MacGregor 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/massive-power-outage-shuts-down-macgregor 
 
Web chatter: Manitoba votes 2011 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/web-chatter-manitoba-votes-2011 
 
Two-horse race 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/two-horse-race 
 
Close call or all quiet? 
http://www.winnipegsun.com/2011/10/04/close-call-or-all-quiet 
 
Global Winnipeg 
Town pulls together to vote after fire knocks out power to polling station 
http://www.globalwinnipeg.com/Pages/Story.aspx?id=6442495196 



 
 
 
PC leader Hugh McFadyen going back to Manitoba legislature 
http://www.globalwinnipeg.com/Pages/Story.aspx?id=6442495209 
 
Manitoba NDP wins fourth-straight majority, PC leader stepping down 
http://www.globalwinnipeg.com/Pages/Story.aspx?id=6442495230 
 
Liberal leader Jon Gerrard keeps his seat 
http://www.globalwinnipeg.com/Pages/Story.aspx?id=6442495216 
 
Melnick hangs on to Riel 
http://www.globalwinnipeg.com/Pages/Story.aspx?id=6442495212 
 
Premier Greg Selinger recaptures seat 
http://www.globalwinnipeg.com/Pages/Story.aspx?id=6442495210 
 
NDP minister Erin Selby wins Southdale 
http://www.globalwinnipeg.com/Pages/Story.aspx?id=6442495228 
 
Health Minister Theresa Oswald defeats former councillor Steeves 
http://www.globalwinnipeg.com/Pages/Story.aspx?id=6442495239 
 
PC leader Hugh McFadyen stepping down 
http://www.globalwinnipeg.com/Pages/Story.aspx?id=6442495245 
 
CBC News 
Manitoba NDP wins majority government 
http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/manitobavotes2011/story/2011/10/04/mb-election-lead-main-
manitoba.html 
 
McFadyen stepping down as PC leader 
http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/manitobavotes2011/story/2011/10/04/mbvotes-pc-leader-party.html 
 
Globe and Mail 
Shifting voter loyalties play into NDP’s hands in Manitoba race 
http://www.theglobeandmail.com/news/politics/provincial-elections/shifting-voter-loyalties-play-into-
ndps-hands-in-manitoba-race/article2191334/ 
 
Fourth consecutive majority victory for Manitoba NDP 



 
 
http://www.theglobeandmail.com/news/politics/provincial-elections/fourth-consecutive-majority-
victory-for-manitoba-ndp/article2191346/ 
 
With only one seat in new government, Manitoba Liberals continue to dream 
http://www.theglobeandmail.com/news/politics/provincial-elections/with-only-one-seat-in-new-
government-manitoba-liberals-continue-to-dream/article2191383/ 
 
Manitoba election expected to be the closest in more than a decade 
http://www.theglobeandmail.com/news/politics/provincial-elections/manitoba-election-expected-to-
be-the-closest-in-more-than-a-decade/article2191005/ 
 


